Trustees Policy

2I.
Ethics Statement for Public Library Trustees


2II.
Continuing Education for Board Members


2III.
Orientation of New Board Members




Ethics Statement for Public Library Trustees

Trustees must promote a high level of library service while observing ethical standards.

Trustees must avoid situations in which personal interests might be served or financial benefits gained at the expense of library users, colleagues, or the institution.

Whenever the appearance of a conflict of interest exists, any trustee must immediately disqualify himself or herself.

Trustees must clearly distinguish between their personal philosophies and attitudes and those of the institution in their actions and statements, acknowledging the formal position of the board even if they personally disagree.

A trustee must respect the confidential nature of library business while being aware of and in compliance with applicable laws governing freedom of information.

Trustees must be prepared to support to the fullest the efforts of the Library Director in resisting censorship of library materials by groups or individuals.

Trustees who accept appointment to a library board are expected to perform all of the functions of library trustees.

I. Continuing Education for Board Members 

Board members should be aware of new trends and new methods in the library field and participate in at least one continuing education activity annually. This activity may be:

· Part of a regularly scheduled board meeting with materials and/or a presentation provided by the library system or other resource.

· Attendance at continuing education activities provided by the library system and/or other continuing education providers.

· Other continuing education activities including viewing and discussion of online or recorded presentations.

Board members should be encouraged to join the Kansas Library Association and attend regional and state conferences and workshops.  

Every trustee should be familiar with current and pending legislation relating to libraries at local, state and national levels.

II. Orientation of New Board Members

New members of the board should be provided with information that will explain their duties and responsibilities.  These duties and responsibilities include:

Understanding the duties of the board and officers and the legal responsibilities pursuant to their function on the board

Maintaining good faith with the constituency

Obeying federal, state, and local laws

Showing diligence on the job

Managing property and finances

Making proper choice for Library Director

New board members should also be provided with information that will outline the functions of the library.
Orientation should start as soon as possible after the new member is appointed.  This will give the new board member an opportunity to get to know the library director, the staff and the board chair and to ask question about the library and its services.
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